TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MEETING

APRIL 9, 2020


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, April 9th, 2020 via Zoom.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7pm with the Star-Spangled Banner being played, and thanked Nicole Juchem for setting up this meeting live.  It would be aired live on Facebook with those watching having the ability to type in questions on Facebook.  The Supervisor dedicated the meeting to the coronavirus victims and their families, and the Town Hall flag will be out at half staff in their honor.  She also thanked all first responders, fire departments, emergency response teams, postal workers, shopkeepers and those residents helping out such as Stacey Coleman from Animal Farm Foundation manning the Town’s hotline, and Shoshona Gray and helpers making masks.

Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Mary Weinberger – present




Paul Coughlin – present




Frank Pepe - present

 

LIAISON REPORTS:
Councilman Coughlin had no report.

Councilwoman Fallon said that the CAC had postponed their road-side clean-up.

 Councilman Pepe had no report.
Councilwoman Weinberger said that the Rec. Commission would try to hold their meeting via Zoom.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Supervisor Burton stated that we all have come together during this crisis: a community hotline, volunteers making masks and bringing meals, the Food Pantry at the Grange and the Town Emergency Committee has come together.  The new website is up and running, thanks to Jason Woodcock who created it at no charge, the Town is paying their bills, the newly formed FinCAP committee’s work is posted on the website, the financial audit is continuing from Albany, the Restorative Tax matter has been put on the back burner, bids are being sought to take down the old Garage building and shore up the retaining wall, keeping the Town updates on the virus with County Executive Marc Molinaro leading the dissemination of information, a reminder to complete the Census forms, the tax date has been moved to July 15th, and reminded everyone in Town to sign up for notices on the Town’s website email list.
MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA:

A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Frank Pepe, to accept the agenda. Motion carried with a roll call vote:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – present; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.FinCAP COMMITTEE: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to recognize the FinCAP members: Frank Pepe, Steve Gotovich and Bonnie Hall, with volunteers Carol Hanlon, Nancy Tang and Claudia DeBellis.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

2.CONSOLIDATE TRANSFER STATION ACCOUNTING:RESOLTUION #4A of 2020 -  RESOLUTION to Consolidate Transfer Station Accounting

WHEREAS previous Board had established a separate bank account for the purpose of monitoring the financial activity of the Transfer Station, and

WHEREAS the booking to accomplish this intention was never realized since revenues were posted to the Refuse (CL) accounts but expenditures were posted to the General Fund (A) accounts, thus insufficiently accomplishing the goal of effective financial reporting to the Board and the public, and 

WHEREAS this lack of consolidation has confused the identification and assessment of revenues and causing the outside auditor to combine these activities in the Annual Update Data (AUD) after the fact,that both revenues and expenditures will be 
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fully recorded in the Refuse fund (CL) commencement with all financial activity in this, the 2020 fiscal year.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that both the revenues and expenditures will be fully recorded in the Refuse Fund (CL) commencing with all financial activity in this fiscal year 2020.
Motion made by: Wendy Burton

Seconded by: Frank Pepe

Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

Resolution #4A adopted by the unanimous affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 9th day of April, 2020.
3. APPOINT EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT CCORDINATOR: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to appoint Lou Casciano as the Emergency Management Coordinator to the Town’s Fire safety / disaster Committee, and who will replace Dennis Gilhooly on the committee. Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

4. APPOINT RECREATION SUPERVISOR: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to appoint Lauren Osterman the provisional Recreation Supervisor until she completes the Civil Service examination, seconded by Mary Weinberger at $18 per hr. for 600 hours.
5. FINCAP COMMITTEE PROTOCOLS AND POLICIES ACCEPTANCE: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Frank Pepe, to accept and approve the documents “Budget Approvals Protocols and Fund Balance, Reserves & Bank Accounts received from the FinCAP committee as of April 6, 2020, and a list of State Comptroller audits that can provide guidance on additional policies.  Mention was made that copies of these documents are available in the Town Clerk’s office. Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

6. ACCEPT CORRECTIVE ACTION REPORT DATED 4/6/20 REPORT: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the “Corrective Action Report dated 4/6/20” that will be on file in the Clerk’s office.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

7. GRANT DISCUSSIONS: The Board members discussed the possibility of looking into grants to improve the Recreation Park, including the tennis courts and the skateboard park, and to look into a grant to have a crosswalk by the Library/Pharmacy.

8. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the 2/27/20 Special Meeting and the 3/12/20 regular meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

QUESTIONS FROM FACEBOOK: Christa Cerul said hello and thanked the Board for doing this and their hard work, as did Anne Bernstein, Mary Dalton, Nicole Juchem (liked the new website), Jennifer asked about how to donate monetarily to the Grange Food Pantry.  Ryan Orton replied that it can be sent to the Grange at P. O. Box 108, Stanfordville.
12. APPROVAL OF APRIL 2020 ABSTRACT OF CLAIMS:
Supervisor Burton made a motion to approve the March 2020 Abstract of Claims, seconded by Margaret Fallon, with a few additions as follows: 
General Fund, check #’s 5162-5260 in the amount of $642,601.36
{Checks to Stanford Fire District, ck#5198-$429,767.00, Stanford Free Library, ck#5199-$142,000 and NYS Justice Court, ck#5202-$15,388.00}    
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Highway Fund: check #’s 3561 – 3606 in the amount of $44,366.25
Transfer Station: check #’s 3099 – 3101 in the amount of $8,919.24
Stanfordville / Bangall Light District: check # 3025 in the mount of $804.61
Motion carried with a roll call vote:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to adjourn the meeting at 8:13pm.  Motion carried with a roll call vote:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

Respectfully submitted,


Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

